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Meetings:

920 Marks Drive

Keizer OR 

2nd Tuesday Each Month

7pm – 9pm


May Meeting – 5/12/09

Our speaker for the month was Tom Quintal from Willamette Valley Miners.  Tom talked about legislation and laws impacting mining.  He encouraged everyone to read the 1866 Mining Grant.

June Meeting – 6/9/09

Delmon spoke about dredge safety with input from the group.

· Make sure you aren’t underneath rocks in the water; they can fall silently.

· Don’t stick your head up into swift water; it can rip the gear right out of your mouth.

· Don’t use too many weights; multiple weight belts can get tangled up and be difficult to release in an emergency.

· Always work off the upper material and keep it sloped so it doesn’t fall on you.  Even if the upper material feels firm, it can work loose and fall.  At the beginning of the season, check your air intake pipe and all your hoses to be sure critters haven’t made themselves a new home.  It’s a good idea to rinse your hoses with bleach and water to clean them.

Claudia and Joe talked to us about their rock-hounding trip in Rye Patch, Nevada.  They brought back several specimens which they displayed.

June Outing – 6/20/09

This is the first gold dredge outing of the season.  Four members went to Quartzville and winched Larry’s dredge over the side of a hill.  It was at least a 45 degree angle.  It took some good team effort to get this task accomplished.  Delmon assisted by moving big rocks out of the way.  The group found a few grains of gold and got some good experience.

July Meeting – 7/14/09

Joe spoke about California’s Senate Bill 670.  This bill would ban all suction dredging in California until Fish & Game does a new study.  Joe encouraged the group to voice their opinion to California.  It’s very important to stop these types of bills as they can soon make their way to Oregon as well.

July Outings

Since the weather has been so great, several outings were held this month.

July 3rd – 5th
Several members camped out near Myrtle Creek and did some gold dredging.

July 11th
A few members did some metal detecting at Broughton Beach on the Columbia River.  A couple dollars in loose change as well as a dental retainer were located.

July 25th
We went metal detecting at Wallace Marine Park.  Several agates and a small numbers of coins were located.

July 27th
A couple of members camped out at the club owned claim and did some gold mining.  The weather ranged from 105 degrees to rain with lightning.

August Meeting – 8/11/09

Delmon gave a great presentation on rock tumbling.  He went over the different sizes of tumblers and the different materials and lengths of time you will need to run them.

August Outing – 8/20/09

A few members went gold dredging near Boomer Hill.  The green dredge in the photo is Claudia’s.
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